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May 2018 
 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
RE: Y6 FRANCE TRIP – 28 June – 29 June 2018 
 

We have now received the collective passport and therefore require the attached 
consent form completed and returned to school by Monday, 25th June 2018.   
 
ITINERARY 
 

* Children to be transported to Plymouth Continental Ferry Port by Helen Ward 
 or Claire Humber, leaving school at 17.00.  If you would like to drive your own 
 child please let school know 
 
19.00 Embarkation 
20.45 Depart Plymouth 
08.00 Arrive Roscoff  
09:00 Breakfast in Roscoff 
10:00 Sail to I’le de Batz 
11:00 Visit tropical gardens 
13:00 Picnic on the beach (hopefully) 
14:00 Sail back to Roscoff 
14:20 Shopping in Roscoff 
16.30 Depart Roscoff 
21:30 Arrive Plymouth 
 

*  Children will be returned to school by approximately 23:00.  You will be 
phoned as they pass Trethorne on the way home 

 
KIT LIST 
 
Children should bring: 
 

 1 medium rucksack 

 Pyjamas 

 Change of underwear 

 Spare T Shirt 

 Toothbrush / Paste 

 Hairbrush 

 Water Bottle (we can refill this) 

 Toiletries; shampoo, shower gel, face cloth, towel 

http://www.otterhamschool.co.uk/


 

 

 
 
Children should arrive wearing: 
 

 Sensible walking shoes 

 Comfortable trousers / shorts 

 T Shirt 

 Sweater / Hoodie 

 Waterproof Coat 

 Sun Tan Lotion (fingers crossed) 
 
The weather forecast will dictate children’s exact attire. 
 
It is important to limit contents of the rucksack as children will be carrying them all day. 
 
FOOD 
 
Included in the cost is breakfast and evening meal on Friday 29th June.  Children to eat before travelling to Plymouth Port 
on 28th June, bring a packed tea or purchase food from the self service restaurant.  For their picnic lunch on Friday, 29th 
June children will be required to pair / group together to buy baguette, cheese, ham, crisps, water etc using their expert 
French and math’s skills. 
 
MONEY 
 
Children will be required to look after their own finance.  We leave it to you to decide pocket money, but £10 + €10 is 
usually sufficient to buy lunch, souvenirs, treats and even a trip to the cinema on the return journey (£5).  
 
GADGETS 
 
No mobile phones thank you.  Other hand held devices are permitted on the understanding that children are responsible 
for them at all times. 
 
Supervising staff on this trip are myself, Mrs Humber and Miss Forbes.  We are happy to be contacted by text for whatever 
reason on 07570811173 (Mrs Ward). 
 
I think that covers everything, but please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you need any further information.  This is a well-
deserved post SATS / end of year treat for the group and I hope that the children are looking forward to it as much as we 
are.  It will be a busy but rewarding couple of days. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Helen Ward 
Headteacher 
 


